
August 10, 2020  

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday August 10, 2020, at 

City Hall in Lavaca.  Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave, City Attorney John Verkamp, 

and Aldermen:  Mike Ray, Rick Edgerton, Gerald Schaefer, Dale Teague, Lorie Robertson, Benny Hunter, 

and Recorder Shelly Hockaday.  Visitors present were Paul Sanders, Randy Toon, Ken VanDusen, Steven 

Smithson, and Brian and Lorie Callen. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P. M. Mayor Hardgrave led the Pledge of Allegiance and First 

Baptist Lavaca Pastor Steven Smithson said the prayer. 

The Council approved the minutes of the July regular meeting.  (RE/GS) Lorie Robertson abstained from 

the vote and all others voted in favor.    

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept.  The Department answered 406 calls in July.  

LPD issued 4 traffic tickets and 3 warnings for speeding.  There were 4 arrests made in the month of July. 

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept.  They responded to 7 first responder calls, 2 

vehicle accidents, and 1 hazmat incident in July.   

Council members reviewed a request from Waste Management for a contract increase.  Several 

members had questions and there was not a representative from Waste Management in attendance so 

Rick Edgerton made a motion to table the request.  Gerald Schaefer 2nd the motion and all voted in 

favor. 

Rick Edgerton made a motion to pay the bills for the month of August.  Dale Teague seconded the 

motion and all voted in favor. 

With no further business on the agenda, meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

_______________________________    ________________________________ 

Mayor        Attest:  Recorder 

   

  


